
AZALEA PARK RIVERWALK COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 202

The minutes of August 26, 2020 meeting were approved with two edits.
The committee thanked Gene Fox for his diligent tenure as secretary.

There was no new treasurer’s report.
Assignment reports:

The ARM Fund Grant report was submitted to DES by Scott early
this week.  The committee thanked Scott for his excellent work in
completing this report.  We now await DES’ response.

Gene contacted Bill Lustig of Sign-o-rama regarding the letters on the
entrance arch.  Bill will donate the logistics of removing the letters
and transporting them to a professional painter.  The committee voted
to pursue this and Gene will e-mail the members with a negotiated 
price. The members felt that the quoted price of $500.00 was
excessive.

Susan met with Joe Devine on Park Responsibilities including the repair of
the fence.  As of this meeting, there is no definitive answer as to who
is responsible for doing the work to replace the fence.  The Town has
received $280.00 of the estimated $350.00 cost.  The Park 
Department has the materials.  

Susan will try to reschedule the meeting with Josh Levesque of the Army 
Corps to see if they can become re-involved with Azalea Park repairs.

Joan reported that she and Tara are in touch with the Abenaki Trail Project
since this part of the Contoocook River is believed to be a part of that.

Fundraising efforts are on hold because of the pandemic.
A work session is scheduled for Saturday, September 19th. from 10:00-

noon to clean out the raingarden along the school wall.  Gene will
winterize the path with stakes before the ground freezes.

Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.
No date was scheduled for the next meeting in October.

Respectfully submitted,



Susan Adams


